## Counselor's Corner December 2017

- All 8<sup>th</sup> grade students have submitted applications for high school for the 2018-2019 school year. Eight Southgate students applied to Bellevue High School, and three students applied to Highlands High School. We hope to have confirmation letters for each student by January.
- The 7<sup>th</sup>/8<sup>th</sup> grade students visited Bellevue High School on Friday, December 1<sup>st</sup>. They got to tour the school, meet and talk with current students and teachers, visit elective classes, and learn about the high school experience. The students enjoyed this field trip!
- 46 Southgate students received individual counseling from Ms. Weber in the month of November.
- All classroom guidance curriculum concluded this month. Ms. Weber is working to compile post-test data to assess the efficacy of the curriculum in grades 4-8. The results for Grade 4 are attached.